
				     Minutes of a Meeting of Musgrave Parish Council
Held on Monday 14th March 2023
In Musgrave Village Hall
At 7.30 pm

PRESENT:	Councillors Wells, Bousfield, Taylor and County Councillor P Dew

ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong, + 3 member of public.
	

	01/0323
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Clarke
	ACTION

	02/0323
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None
	

	03/0323
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING HELD ON 
The minutes were read and signed as a true record of the last meeting.  Councillor Bousfield proposed them & seconded by Councillor Taylor.

	

	04/0323
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THESE MINUTES
None
	



	05/0323
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
The street light has gone out on Mr Sewell’s house.  This is an old sodium light and EDC will not replace these.  A resident asked if the PC would consider funding a replacement.  The PC agreed to wait and see until the new authority took over on the 1st April and to see what their policy is regarding the funding of street lighting.
Mr Opperman asked if the PC would pay for his petrol for cutting the church lane on a regular basis for the cutting season.  This was agreed by everyone and will pay him at the end of the season.
	



	06/0323
	FINANCE

	CHQ/BACS
	Amount
	Ref
	Reason

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	




	


	07/0323
	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT

	


	08/0323
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE
Election papers
	

	09/0323
	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION


GREAT MUSGRAVE - The sign for the church has been put up.  The bin collection day has now changed to a Monday.
There was an A66 meeting held in Warcop and there has been some amendments made to the Langrigg & Flitholme junctions which should make things a little easier for residents to join the main A66.  A couple of tress have died in the church field.  Replacement trees have been purchased they just need to be planted.
No signs of any work starting on the bridge as yet.

LITTLE MUSGRAVE – The grit bin has been filled.


FLITHOLME – Gullies are blocked again, Potholes – P Dew will try to address this again.

Grass Cutting – The PC did a site visit with Mr Proudly who will take over the grass cutting.  He has quoted £125 per cut every 3 weeks dependent very much on the weather starting in April to October.

CORONATION CELEBRATIONS – It was agreed to donate £800 towards the coronation celebrations.  The village hall committee will make the tea if the PC pay for the ingredients.  The PC will also buy a mug for each child in the parish.  It was agreed to have an afternoon tea on Sunday 7th May and then have a parish photo taken.  A BBQ and bonfire was also suggested as well – discuss this further at the next meeting.

	








	10/0323
	COUNCILLOR MATTERS
Many thanks to County Councillor P Dew who has now been given a new parish as the new South Lakeland & Furness authority take over.  Mr Simpkin from Brough will be our new County Councillor.
	

	11/0323
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA

	

	12/0323
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 15th May 2023 at 7.30pm
[bookmark: _GoBack]
There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 8.15pm


Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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